Water Pollution Control Authority Public Hearing Minutes June 3, 2014

A Public Hearing of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held on Tuesday, June 3, 2014 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town of Colchester-Town of East Hampton Wastewater Treatment Plant, 20 Gildersleeve Drive, East Hampton, CT. The following members were in attendance:

Mark Barmasse, Chairman Daniel Valentine David Kelsey Ralph Nesci

John Suprono was not in attendance. Also attending was Vincent F. Susco, Jr., Public Utilities Administrator.

Call to Order

Mr. Barmasse called the Public Hearing to order at 7:00 P.M. and appointed Mr. Susco as Recording Secretary for these proceedings. Chairman Barmasse indicated the notice of the meeting was properly served and read the Public Hearing Notice into the record. The purpose of the meeting was to receive public comment on the 2014/15 water operating budget and recommended water use rate.

At this time no members of the public were present. The members agreed to hold the meeting open for a period of time.

Adjournment

No member of the public presented themselves and upon motion by Mr. Kelsey, seconded by Mr. Nesci the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 P.M. All voted in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

VF Suscaf

Vincent F. Susco, Jr. Recording Secretary

Approved by unanimous vote of the Water Pollution Control Authority on August 5, 2014